Button Gwinnett Chapter History


During the early summer of the year 1998, a special committee met to discuss programs for the GASSAR whose president at that time was Kit Braselton. One of the projects was to increase the number of Vice Presidents in order to reduce the mileage each had to travel to visit chapters. Out of that discussion came a proposal to expand the GASSAR by setting up additional chapters in the new territories. The BOM gave approval to this program and the target areas for seven new chapters were established. One of these new locations was Gwinnett County.


In November of that year a review of the membership list identified those existing members who lived in the Gwinnett County area. Many of them were not active in the society due to problems of attending meetings, and were receptive to establishing a chapter in a convenient area. Contacts were made with the DAR chapter and a presentation on the SAR program was made at one of the monthly meetings. In addition there was a presentation made to the Gwinnett Historical Society. The Central Region Vice President Ed Sterrett, with the very able assistance of Paul Simpson, was involved with these informational meetings. 


Paul used his skills to get notice of the proposed chapter to the various media. When the date of the meeting to form the chapter was announced, Paul was able to interest the Gwinnett Post newspaper to the point that Ed was interviewed and a large picture of him plus an article resulted in a half page spread the day of the meeting. That day happened to be Superbowl Sunday, 1999, a wet and cold, dismal day. It was anticipated that there might be 18 or so chapter prospects attend. Instead there were 26, a goodly number of which had not been personally contacted, but had seen the notices and article, and determined to come to the session. Officers were elected, meeting times were determined, and the name Button Gwinnett was adopted as the new chapter name. It is interesting to note that there had been a chapter by that name that disbanded in the 1960’s. The grandfather of Hubert Tucker was a member.


Over 30 men signed the charter request, which was presented to and approved by the BOM on April 10, 1999. The Charter Banquet was held at the historic old Female Seminary in Lawrenceville. Former National Society President James R. Westlake was the featured speaker, while past Georgia Society President Herbert B. Braselton, Sr. presented the charter and installed the chapter officers [the last two were elected and installed during one of the first meetings of the chapter]:



President -

Herbert E. Tucker, Jr.



Vice President- 
Milus Bruce Maney



Secretary

Jerry E. Hood



Treasurer

Michael A. Risko



Chaplain

James L. West, Sr.



Historian

William E. Bailey, Sr.



Registrar

R. Brett Hart



Sergeant at Arms
Thomas E. Sterrett



Chancellor

Robert Biggers


The chapter meets in Lawrenceville for dinner the second Thursday of each month. Wives are invited to attend with their spouses, as are all potential members.

